
MINUTES OF BELNAP FAMILY OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES 
TELECONFERENCE ON 27 MARCH 2007 

 
On line were:  Joy Belnap (Hyrum), Nadine Allen, Dorothy Harper and Glenda Guinn (Martha 
Jane), Wes Cox (Reuben), Pat Johnson (Joseph), totaling 6 on line. 
 
Conference began at 7:38 P.M. with Joy Belnap conducting.  Dorothy Harper offered the 
invocation.  Brent Belnap was excused.  Joy mentioned she had printing problems and was 
unable to get the minutes out.  They were sent to Glenda and she will print them out and mail or 
e-mail to officers and representatives.     
 
Glenda asked who on line would like their minutes e-mailed.  Nadine, Dorothy, Wes and Pat all 
wanted e-mail’s.  Joy said she would still like a hard copy mailed. 
 
Joy said she has had requests for fewer teleconferences in 2007.  All on line agreed.  Our next 
conference will be May 22nd.  We will hold to the 4th Tuesday of the Month at 7:30 P.M. Utah 
Time.  Other times will be August 28 and 23 October 2007.  Jan 22, 2008 conferences will be 
every Month until the reunion.  If we need to commutate or ask questions in-between we can e-
mail, telephone or write. 
 
Wes has been in touch with Lance Eastman to make reservations for Lagoon, August reunion.  
He had made reservations for the Maple Terrace, which accommodates 800 people and has no 
stage; but is in the center.  All on line wondered if that was too big and if we could get a smaller 
one, with a stage and nearer the pool.  Lance is sending Wes a hard copy of the 2007 rules and 
prices.  In 2008 they will have the 2008 rules and prices out, that copy will be the one we will 
use.  Wes will check again with Lance about maybe reserving another smaller Terrace and ask 
about stages.  He will let us know by e-mail what he finds out, as we can reserve the chosen 
pavilion now. 
 
Glenda asked Wes to find out if we could get the same kind of tickets that’s given to LDS 
Stakes.  All get in free, but if you want rides there would be discounts tickets. Wes was going to 
check into parking discounts also.  Could tickets be made up to say Belnap Family Reunion?  
Prices for all you can eat meals in 2007 are $6.95 to $14.95.  Depending on the menu we choose. 
They will only serve the food for 1 hour.  It was suggested dinner hour being from 2:00 to 3:00 
P.M.  Nadine also remained us Dessert Book discounts and DUP and SUP get in free. They also 
have senior discounts and children 3 and under get in free.  
 
If anyone would like information on Lagoon, it is on the Internet at LagoonPark.com. 
 
Pat, Dorothy and Wes said 2007 flyer needs to have a date, time and place.  Nadine suggested 
the menu if it available. 
 
Wes suggested since Gilbert was a bodyguard and sheriff that it would be fun to have someone 
dressed up and play the role of Gilbert and tell some of his stories when he was in law 
enforcement.  Does anyone have any of the stories and know of the kind of weapons he would 
have carried?  Don, Brent and Jim can you help us on this?  Nadine suggested Wes play the part 



of Gilbert.  All thought the kids would really enjoy this.  Pioneer Village at Lagoon also has a 
shoot out, that will be fun for all.  Joy said Heritage with Honor might have some stories.  Wes 
said Porter Rockwell chronicle Vol 3 page 327 mentions Gilbert.  Wes asked if the Browning 
Gun Museum would have any history on who brought guns?  No one knew. 
 
Wes mentioned the Ruben Belnap family Miskin in Idaho Falls had a business burn on March 8.  
It was a big loss.  
 
Our next teleconference is scheduled for Tuesday, May 22, 2007, at 7:30 P.M. Utah Time.  The 
number to call is:  Toll free 1-866-548-4717, Participant Pass Code: 936467 #.  Glenda will send 
e-mail reminders for the date. 
 
Joy offered the benediction at 8:30 P.M 
 
Minutes recorded by Glenda Guinn 
(801) 825-5507/e-mail jng13@mstar2.net 
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